CRANLEIGH BOWLING CLUB JANUARY 2017 NEWSLETTER


Dear Fellow Bowler
Welcome all to another new year, I hope it finds you all in good health and overcoming this spell of cold weather. Not long to go with the new season approaching in April. During the last 3 months our committee has been busy preparing for the new season. I will endeavor to update you on all the actions-news. We look forward to seeing you and playing with you again this year 
A copy of this newsletter can be located on our website, and for those people without internet access, hard copies have been sent to each person, including a draft 2017 Fixture list.
Our website can be located via the web: Type into your browser the following address
“Cranleigh Bowling Club” Our website title is Cranleigh Bowling Club, Hugo Fox. 
This year has celebrated a landmark for two of our HLM members, who are 96 and 94 years young, we send them our warmest and best wishes to Ron Whiting who is now living at Portsmouth and Anne Baker who has just celebrated her 94th birthday last week. “Congratulations”
We also extend our best wishes to Anthony Brearley who has just been discharged from hospital after 3 weeks, now at home recovering. Several members have visited Anthony and wish him a speedy recovery, along with Ken Chitty who had an operation in September, now recovered. We all wish you a speedy recovery and nice to see you back on the green in April. We hope Brian Kingshott has improved and be nice to see Brian back on the green this year.
During the winter period a number of our bowlers have been attending the Horsham indoor bowling club each Wednesday enjoying the indoor scene, and had a wonderful Christmas party on the 14th December. A number of our other members are with Dick Humphrey bowing in the Wey Valley Indoor league and doing very well. Currently in top place in there triples league. 

Horsham IBC are holding a  men’s double  rinks competition starting on the 7th February at 6-30pm. Cranleigh have entered  under the management of Barry Baker, who circulated details to all who wanted to be included and received responses from 12 members who wanted to play. (7 Teams entered).
In preparation for the new season Barry, Trevor, James have all been busy working on the green to ensure we have another magnificent surface to bowl on, we thank them for all their hard work.. We have a green which many teams envy and look forward to playing at Cranleigh “Thank you” 

Following our AGM, the new committee has held 2 meetings with another being held on the 23rd February. They have received a number of proposals which have been agreed and actioned by the committee: As follows
A recruitment drive will be held leading to our annual “Introduction to bowls day” on Sunday 30th April between 10-00-12-00 and 2-00pm -4-00pm, with follow up sessions on Mondays. We are hoping to increase our membership for the new season, by attracting new and experienced bowlers to the club, where they can try bowling and enjoy being with us and using our wonderful club facilities.
To support this event we are asking asking each member for their support, that on that day, they bring a family members, friend, neighbor to try bowls, we hope they enjoy it and join us. On the day we will be running a newcomers competition with prizes. 
“We need your support”.
The club welcomes Robbie Anderson as the Recruitment Committee Chair person, and along with Alan Still, Anthony Brearley, and Pam Routley form the RC. We wish Robbie all the best and are sure with his enthusiasm and drive will be a success.  We still require 2 additional members from  the club to stand on the committee.
Please: 2 volunteers required to serve on the committee. To contact me or Robbie direct ASAP, to prepare for the forthcoming season.
Please Note: The main club subs for £25 are now due 1st October, please contact Laura Denny to arrange. Laura works Wednesday & Thursday morning. (Tele 276246 for further info on payment)
The fixtures have been completed for the new season, we have retained all, except one which is the Royal Household at Windsor, who rotate ne fixtures each year, in great demand. However we have the London Civil Service BC visiting us, Great Windsor Park, Middleton. Ryde IOW has all been retained. We hope this wide and varied range of fixtures will appeal to all. The fixture list is on the website; in addition Robbie has provided a list of fixtures by month and format for your information. The club has teams in the West Surrey, Sapphire, and 3 Counties leagues. The club has been asked to host Surrey County, West Surrey and 3 Counties competitions for the new season. Pam Routley and Iris Thompson will be running the “Tony Kopp” again this year and we thank them. Our Tuesday and Thursday roll ups still contine.
The treasurer has submitted all players’ registrations to the Surrey BDA which is part of our legal compliance as a Bowling club for insurance etc, for all players, if the clubs are not registered, and then we cannot play against any other club.

The Presidents day under Alan Still will take a new format, to be a Gala Day with us inviting 6 local clubs to provide teams to play against us with B-B-Q and prizes etc on the day. 
Alan has introduced a new competition for all members: A new pair’s competitions, Teams are drawn on the day, to be played in September.
Following the club presentation night, a new proposal was put forward. It was suggested we hold the event just before Christmas and incorporate a Christmas menu. This was agreed by the committee. (9th December 2017.) 
Regarding the proposed school project, no further information or action has been received
Any suggestions ideas members please forward to Eamon or Robbie.

Cranleigh Main Club News
The Club Manager Mike Cooper has left the club. Mr. Desmond Denny has been appointed as temporary manager till September. 

Catering team “Claire & Nick” have been replaced by Jenny Wood on a temporary basis till ne caterers are appointed.
IMPORTANT DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
1: The Bowl’s club “Get Together for joining the club is on the 7th April 7-30pm CVSSC: 
2. The Club Competition Draws held by Oliver Dixon held on 12th April 7-30pm. All welcome. The 
3. Introduction to bowls day 30th April 2017.
4. Presentation Night 9th December 2017(Time TBC)

5. Bowls Committee meeting 23rd February 7-00pm.
6. Opening Drive Saturday 22nd April 2-30pm                        
Rod Warriner: CBC Match Secretary   & Webmaster
                                                                                PTO

